EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday May 14th 2002 at 7.30pm.

Present:

	Mr D Johnson
	
	Mr D Bee (Chairman)

	Mr A Martin
	
	Mrs I Gregory

	Mrs J Joyce
	
	Mrs S Woolley

	Mr L Clayton (Secretary)
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Councillor M Peck
	
	


Prior to the meeting the Annual Parish Meeting was held. The Chairman commented on the very poor response from the Parish, as only Parish Councillors were present. 

Election of Officers for the year 2002/2003: 

Officers were elected as follows:

Chairman:

Councillor D Bee

Proposed by Councillor S Woolley
Seconded by Councillor J Joyce

Vice Chairman/ Treasurer

Councillor S Woolley

Proposed by Councillor D Johnson.
Seconded by Councillor A Martin

The Chairman informed the meeting that although he is willing to continue for the forthcoming year he wishes to retire from the post from the year 2003/4. The meeting expressed their thanks for all of his hard work in the years he has represented the council as chairman.  

Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the Chairman.

1.
Matters arising: 

a.
Bus Safety.
There was no feedback from Councillor Hill, LCC, who did not attend the meeting. Councillor Woolley agreed to speak to him, as she is likely to meet him on other business in the near future.

b.
Police Property Marking scheme.
PC Burrell visited the Parish as arranged on 11th may and spent 3 hours in the Edenham Village Hall waiting to give advice and demonstrations on the scheme. The chairman stated that he was very disappointed with the turnout from the Parish as only 1 person took advantage of the opportunity to improve the security of their personal property. 

c.
Highways.
The secretary reported that the highways department had carried the minor repairs to the highways as detailed at the last meeting. He also gave an update on the footbridge in Edenham and the fence by the junction of Scottlethorpe Road. Mr Brumfield had indicated that the fence at Scottlethorpe should be moved in the near future but that the footbridge was likely to take some time, as the highways project would be a significant cost with possibly the main road bridge being widened at the same time. The meeting discussed this possibility and the secretary was requested to write to Mr Brumfield expressing their serious concerns that any widening of the bridge would remove the current traffic calming effect it provides, increasing the risks to people and property, especially from HGVs.

d.
Golden Jubilee.
Councillor Martin reported that preparations for the celebrations are well under way and it was hoped that the parish would join in with the activities and make a fun weekend for all. Tickets for the formal dinner on Friday 31st are still available from Councillor Martin or the Parish Clerk.

e. Planning.

i. The Planning Services department are still to arrange a suitable date for their visit to the Parish Council.

ii. A planning application from Mr M Russell reference the full granting of permanent extended opening hours fir the Grimsthorpe Shooting Ground had been received prior to the meeting and agreed by all councillors. The planning department has since granted the application.

iii. The Planning Department has still to reply to the council’s query on the wooden structure being erected by Copylawn Farm.

iv. The Poly-tunnels by Pillarwood Farm are deemed to be agricultural building of less than a certain size whereby planning is via agricultural determination hence plans are not sent to local councils for comment.   

f.
Local Government.
Copies of the member’s register of interest declarations were returned to councillors following registration with the standards officer.









Action:   Secretary

2.
Financial Matters.

a.
Accounts for the financial Year 2001/2002.
The accounts were accepted by the meeting and the chairman and secretary signed the receipts and payments book. 

b.
Audit.
The secretary briefed the meeting on the new ‘Lighter Touch’ Audit procedures, which introduce the appointment of a private company to carry out the Audit instead of the Audit Commission. This approach includes the appointment of an internal auditor who is not a councillor or the responsible finance officer. The chairman had approached local resident Mrs Scott-Paterson who agreed in principle to carry out the task on a volunteer basis. It was proposed by Councillor Johnson and seconded by Councillor Joyce that Mrs Scott-Patterson be formally appointed as the Parish Council Internal Auditor. The secretary is to liase with her once the relevant paperwork for this year’s audit is received and then complete the internal audit as detailed.

c. Cheques were signed for the following items:

i.
Cornhill Insurance – Policy Renewal 2002/2003 

£205-23p

ii.
LALC Subscription 2002/2003



£62-99p

d.
VAT Refund:
The secretary reported that the VAT refund of £70-71p has been received for the financial year 2000/2001. 










Action:   Secretary

3.
Correspondence.
Various correspondences were studied. Secretary is to reply where necessary.










Action:   Secretary

4.
Other Business.


a.
Councillor Woolley reported that the verges along Edenham Road, Elsthorpe required trimming and that fly tipping has occurred near to the junction with Gunborough Hill. Secretary is to contact SKDC.

b.
Councillor Joyce reported that the School Lane Sign adjacent to the School is in need of repair. It was also requested that a note be placed in the Parish Magazine requesting dog owners, especially those who walk their dogs along Scottlethorpe Road be asked to clean up after their pets if necessary.









Action:   Secretary. 

5.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will take place in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 9th July 2002, at 7:30pm. 

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9:20pm

Edenham Parish Council  Meeting -  9th July 2002 

Agenda 
Apologies:

1.
Matters Arising:

a.
Highway Matters.


Reply from Highways Department.

b.
Golden Jubilee



Report on Celebrations.

c.
Planning Services


Update on Visit.


d.
Audit

 


Update
2.
Planning Application



Copy Lawn Farm

3.
Correspondence:

a. 
LCC



 
Capital Grant Aid

b.
Lincs Police



Policing/Best Performance Plan

c.
Environment Agency  

  
Flood Risk Maps.


d.
LCC




School Organisation Plan 2002/2007.


e.
DTLR




Conduct of Councillors.


f.
Lincs Police



Local Policing Forums.


g.
NALC




Race Relations  - Resolution

4.
Other Business:

Information:

Parish Council Meeting Dates for your diary!!!  All Tuesday night at 7:30 pm - Edenham Village Hall

10th Sep 2002

12th Nov 2002   (followed by Charity Trustees Meeting)

14th Jan 2003

11th Mar 2003
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